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Oregon House and Senate Democrats Condemn 
Newberg School Staff Member's Racist Conduct 

and Use of Blackface 

 

 

Salem, Ore. - Today members of the Oregon Democratic Caucus make the following statement 
in response to reports of a staff member at Mabel Rush Elementary School in the Newberg 
School District attending work on Friday in blackface:  
 

“Blackface is not about putting on a costume, it is racist, anti-Black, and evokes a deeply racist 
and painful history of othering and denigrating Black communities. This harmful and 
irresponsible behavior has no place in Newberg or anywhere. Newberg’s BIPOC students, 
staff, and families deserve better than this.  
 

"This deeply traumatizing incident and the “slave trade” Snapchat group that Newberg High 
School students participated in are further examples of the pervasive racism and 
discrimination in the Newberg community and the state of Oregon as a whole. At a time like 
this, leaders from all corners of the community and state must come together to condemn this 
behavior and prioritize student safety and wellbeing. We hold the students, families, and staff 
of the Newberg School District in our hearts today.  
 

"Once again, we call on the Newberg School Board to change course. We urge the School 
Board majority to rescind the ban on Black Lives Matter signs and Pride flags and back down 
from repealing the Every Student Belongs Act. Anti-racist and equity practices should start 
from the top. The Newberg School Board must prioritize creating a safe, affirming learning 
environment for all students and employees.”  
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